
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – July 21, 2008 
 

Present:     John Strasser, Richard Bielefield, Harry L. Reid 

      Jennifer Gaudette 

 

Guests:      Road Agent Douglas Glover 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The Board of Adjustment will hold hearings for both the Dowse and Fedorowicz variance 

applications on Tuesday July 29
th

 at 5:30 pm. 

 

The Selectmen have approved the use of the Sugar Hill Meetinghouse for rehearsals by 

the North Country Chamber Players on the following days: 

  

July 29, 30, 31 and August 5,6,7 

 

The Selectmen approved a driveway permit for Alex Aaron Albanese on Map 202, Lot 3 

located on Old County Road. 

 

The Selectmen have been advised that the former Foxglove Bed and Breakfast Map 214, 

Lot 21 has not filed taxes with the Department of Revenue as a B&B for over a year. The 

property would need a new special exception to operate as a B&B. 

 

ROADAGENT GLOVER met with the Selectmen to update them on highway 

department business.  The department is making ongoing repairs due to the heavy rain, a 

piece of Presby Road was ruined.  Repairs will be made to the back side of Blake Road, 

end of Toad Hill road, a piece at the beginning of Easton Road and Pearl Lake Road.  

They continue to work on the grant project on Lafayette Road.  Blasting and tree removal 

is complete on Lafayette and they will continue with digging the banks back.  Vehicle 

maintenance is all complete as well as maintenance performed for the Fire Department.  

Mr. Glover discussed the next six months budget in regard to fuel costs and payroll.  The 

department will not be repairing Toad Hill due to the ongoing logging operation.  Mr. 

Glover is also looking into alternative heating sources for the town garage.  Some culvert 

work will be put on hold for this year so that funds may be used for fuel and repairs. 

 

MR. STRASSER made a motion to accept the minutes of July 14, 2008 seconded by MR. 

REID.  The motion was approved unanimously. 

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. REID made a motion to adjourn, seconded 

by MR. BIELEFIELD the meeting was adjourned at 6:00 PM. The next scheduled 

meeting will be on Monday, July 28, 2008 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:30 PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 



 

 

 

 


